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To: UCC Programs Committee


RE: Support for expansion of BSN program to OHIO Lancaster campus


Date: April 6, 2024





This letter serves as confirmation of the School of Nursing and College of Health Sciences and Professions (CHSP) affirmative support for expansion of the Associate of Applied Science in Nursing (AAS-N) pre-licensure program to the Lancaster campus. The “program expansion to a secondary site” designation allows us to abbreviate the approval process with the Ohio Board of Nursing (OBN). Once this program expansion is approved at Ohio University, notice/approval will follow to the Ohio Department of Higher Education (ODHE), and the Higher Learning Commission (HLC). The AAS-N program (currently offered at Chillicothe, Southern and Zanesville) was awarded OBN full approval for the maximum period of five years in spring 2021and will be due for the next review in spring 2026. The proposed Lancaster site would be included in this future OBN review. The AAS-N program was also fully accredited by the Accreditation Commission for Education in Nursing (ACEN) Fall 2023 for the maximum approval period. The proposed program expansion would be included in the next scheduled ACEN accreditation review in 2031. All current OHIO AAS-N program sites, as well as the proposed program expansion to the Lancaster campus, will utilize the same mission, philosophy, curriculum, policies and procedures across the school including minimal qualifications of instructors. Any changes to the AAS-N program apply to all offerings of the program regardless of location and faculty, staff, and administrators at all locations will be expected to participate in program review and accreditation when applicable. 


Given the proximity to the Chillicothe and Zanesville campuses, there is some possibility of internal competition for prospective AAS-N students. Students who live in the Lancaster community and are interested in pursuing the AAS-N through Ohio University currently commute to either the Chillicothe or Zanesville program sites. Students from Fairfield County who do not pursue an AAS-N through OHIO have enrollment options at Hocking College (Nelsonville, OH), Columbus State Community College (Columbus, OH), or other private institutions/organizations within a similar commuting distance. Offering the AAS-N at Lancaster will provide an option for these students that will better support their ability to remain in their chosen community. Furthermore, clinical partners in Fairfield County such as Fairfield Medical Center have expressed specific need for AAS-N graduates to be increased to fulfill the workforce demands for registered nurses in the county and are supportive of the expansion to the Lancaster campus. CHSP will work with UCM to strategize specific marketing to the target high schools and the community for recruitment. 


The School of Nursing already has continuing clinical contracts with facilities in the Lancaster Campus region and beyond to support clinical sites for the proposed program expansion. Additional clinical contracts are already being pursued in this region to support the newly launched BSN program at the Lancaster campus in order to support nursing student learning across the lifespan in a variety of clinical settings in the community and region in addition to acute care facilities. Admission to the Lancaster campus AAS-N major is anticipated for Spring 2026-27.  
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